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In October 1960, Ivy literally 'popped across the
road" to join BICC, having only a few yards to walk from her one
time residence in McFarlane Road.

In the course of her career in the Accounts
Department, Ivy, like many of her contemporaries has seen many
changes at Wood Lane. At the last count, Ivy had served under
eight accountants. Although this may suggest she had something
to do with some of them leaving, she has in all seriousness,
given each in turn loyal and concientious service. Her
knowledge and expertise added a great deal to the costing
system as we know it today.

If one was to ask Ivy what she will miss most, maybe
her reply would be the long awaited move to new offices. Or
more likely, the various reactions from people who had to be
'prompted' for their diary sheets.

Whatever Ivy's personal thoughts may be, we know she
will be missed so we wish her a long, happy and healthy
retirement.



